
July-December 2023 (Funded February 2024) Award
Swiss Bell Ringers-Midway Boosters 27,000$         
Rocky Mountain Carver Roundup (Craig Simons) 12,000$         

January-June 2024 (Funded July 2024) Award
Art Around the Square July 4th Event (Susette Gertsch) 5,000$            
Art Around the Square/Community Dance (Susette Gertsch) 5,000$            
Memorial Hill Visitor/Memorial Day Event (Jeff Parker) 176$               
Friends of Wasatch State Park/Gold Sponsorship 1,200$            
Midway City Music on the Square Concert Series 18,010.84$    

July-December 2024 (Funding February 2025) Award
Midway City Music on the Square Concert Series 503.17$         
Historic Preservation Committee "Paint the Town" Art Event 804$               
Swiss Children's Chorus-Midway Boosters (Susan Nielson)
William Tell Play-Midway Boosters (Susan Nielson)
Swiss Bell Ringers-Midway Boosters (Suzanne Beck)
Wasatch Trails Foundation (Mia Yue)
Taste of Heber Valley Event (Guy Hatch)
Rocky Mountain Carver Roundup (Craig Simons)
Art Around the Square (Suzette Gertsch)
Charitable Acts Theatre (Carrie Zabaldo)
Sleepy Sun Studios (Carri Dayton-Madsen)
Midway Boosters (Mike Glenn)

Wasatch/Midway TAP Tax  Awards
Funding Cycle 



 
January 29, 2025 
Dear Midway City Council, 
 
As you gather to discuss the Midway City TAP tax grant applications and the process, I 
would first, like to thank you for this wonderful and much needed support.  I have 
developed and managed arts related events in Midway since 2004.  It’s been a labor of love 
for 20 years, and a joy to see people come together in our community as artists, 
performers, supporters and the public at large.   
 
There is always much to learn and every year there are changes, challenges and 
opportunities for a new program like the TAP tax grants.  I would like to offer a little 
feedback and make a request at this time in regarding the grant applications.  
 
On Monday, January 27, did a search on the internet to look for any new information and 
dates for the upcoming grant cycle.  I typed in Midway City Utah TAP tax grant.  I was 
surprised to discover my name as the heading at the top of the search result.  That did not 
alarm me, but what did alarm me was the fact that my entire application packet for 2024 
was published online before it had even been reviewed.  It contained all of my personal 
contact information, my name, phone, email address and home address multiple times. It 
contained every page of my grant application docs including the pages of photos, 
recommendations and the detailed budgets I had submitted.    A second application by 
another person was also published with the personal information, as well. 
 
I understand that each member of the council needs a copy of these packets to review 
them prior to discussion and voting. However, since they are only applications, and not the 
awarded projects, couldn’t they be shared among council members and not published 
online, especially since the council, not the public, are doing the review to determinine 
which projects will be approved? There are a number of ways this could be done such as 
virtual data rooms, Microsoft teams, secure board portals, encrypted email services, cloud 
storage services with access controls and even password protected pdfs.  
 
Also, I would like to recommend that once the applications are reviewed, and the projects 
chosen and awarded, that a page dedicated to the announcement of awardees be posted 
online with a simple statement about each project.  I suggest that a 250-word description 
provided by each entity could include the manager’s name, the projects name, location, 
the award amount, a short description and the website address link where more 
information could be obtained by the public.  It would recognize the projects; inform the 
public of the ways the TAP monies have been awarded and provide a little advertisement. 
 
Thank you for all of your service to Midway, 
Sincerely,   
Susette Gertsch  

       







                
                

               
              

     
              

               
                 

                  
               

               
               

     

    
                

            
               

          

  

   
         
         
       
    

     
     

               
                

               
               

      
                 

                
                 

         



    

  

               
     

             

              
             

             

             
       





   
  

    
         

  
    

         

  
    

         

  
   

         

  
  

 

  

      
 

   



 
    

    

 
     
   

   

   
   

    

  

 
 

   

 
   

   
 

   

 
       

 
    

   
  

 
  

 
 

                 
                 

                 
               

               
                  

                  
                 
                

     

            
  

             
               

         

 

 

   
   

   

    
   















































December 20, 2024 

Midway City Council 
75 N 100 W 
PO Box 277 
Midway, UT 84049 
 
Dear Mayor Johnson and Midway City Council Members: 
 
Many lyrics have been learned and sung by the Swiss Children’s Choruses throughout the years to 
entertain guests at our splendid Swiss Days Celebration. Enjoy these lyrics to the tune of “Zip-A-
Dee-Doo-Dah” that were sung by the children’s chorus one year. 
 
“Welcome to Midway. Welcome our friend. 
Many warm and happy greetings we send. 
Plenty to do here, plenty to see. 
It is the best town. Don’t you agree? 
 

There is fishing, golfing, hiking. 
Pretty sights! You’ll see them When you’re 
skating or when biking. 
Welcome to Midway. Welcome my friend. 
Welcome to Midway Greetings we send.” 

 
I believe that Midway really is the best town.  It provides many opportunities for citizens to gain 
confidence and feelings of happiness by serving others.  The children in the Midway Swiss 
Children’s Chorus are no exception.  Each summer roughly forty children (ages 5-12) spend many 
hours in rehearsals to learn songs for a program that is performed in the Town Hall for delighted 
Swiss Days audiences.  
 
I am writing to you to ask for your consideration of a $2792.00 grant to purchase music, speakers, a 
microphone, musical instruments, accessories, to update some of the costumes, as well as to pay 
for a scholarship for the high school student who directs the children’s chorus. 
 
Volunteer adult leaders have historically directed the chorus, but the last two years the chorus has 
been directed by a selected high school student through an application process.  The student has 
then been mentored by a Booster member throughout the summer.   
 
The children in the chorus have responded very well to the youth directors and this has been a great 
opportunity for each youth director to gain experience and let their talents shine.  I wish you could 
have seen their enthusiasm and energy during rehearsals and performances.  Each director has 
done an exceptional job. 
 
Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of this request.  I have attached a line-item budget. I 
look forward to the Council’s decision.  Should you have further questions, my email is 

 
 
Thank you for your time, 
Susan Nielson 
Booster Liaison for the Swiss Children’s Chorus 
 
 
 



Swiss Children’s Chorus Wish List for 2025 

 

Item Price Quantity Total 
Music $70.00 1 $70.00 
Glockenspiel Bell Kit $120.00 1 $120.00 
Girl Peasant Blouses $25.00 6 $150.00 
Girl Peasant Skirts $25.00 6 $150.00 
Boys Black Pants $18.00 6 $108.00 
Snacks $8.00 6 $48.00 
Handbell Set $110.00 1 $110.00 
Rhythm Stick Set $28.00 1 $28.00 
Lollipop Drums  $82.00 1 $82.00 
Set of Dance Scarves $26.00 1 $26.00 
Egg Shakers- Rhythm $34.00 1 $34.00 
Decorations for the Trailer for Parade  $100.00 1 $100.00 
Folding Music Stand $48.00 1 $48.00 
Music Stand Light $12.00 1 $12.00 
Floral Headbands and repair $40.00 1 $40.00 
Safety Pins $6.00 1 $6.00 
ION Black Rocker microphone speaker $160.00 1 $160.00 
  Total $1292.00 
Scholarship for Youth Chorus Director $1500.00 1 $1500.00 
Total with supplies plus scholarship   $2792.00 

 

 





December 20, 2024 

Midway City Council 
75 N 100 W 
PO Box 277 
Midway, UT 84049 
 
Dear Mayor and Midway City Council Members: 
 
“Hurrah! Hurrah! Hurrah for William Tell!”   
 
These are words chanted by dozens of children in the cast of the William Tell play after William Tell, 
in an act of bravery, shoots an apple off his son’s head to save his Swiss country from the power-
hungry Governor Gessler.  This gripping tale is performed by children in the Town Hall each year to 
the delight of Swiss Days guests.  The cast includes roughly 45 children between the ages of 4 and 
12 and includes heroes, villains, villagers, mountaineers, soldiers, young adorable blackbirds and 
more.  
 
The children’s play has been a tradition in Midway for many years.  Unfortunately, many of the 
costumes and props are the same ones that have been used for decades and some have become 
tattered and broken.  Year after year repairs have been made and we would love to replace some of 
them with newer ones that will hopefully last for many years. We ask that you consider sponsoring 
a grant of $1260.00 that would help us to update props, costumes and supplies.  
 
We would also like to offer a $1500.00 scholarship to a high school student (likely Ethan Scott) to 
direct the play.  Ethan has been helping with the play for many years and he directed the play last 
year.  We anticipate that he will direct it again this year. He puts a lot of time in casting, directing, 
and weekly rehearsing with the children.  Even though he directed the play without compensation 
the first year, we would love to reward him with a scholarship for his dedication. 
 
With the supplies plus the scholarship added together, the total we would like for you to consider is 
$2760.00. Thank you for your thoughtful consideration of this request.  I have attached a line-item 
budget. I look forward to the Council’s decision.  Should you have further questions, my email is 

. 
 
Thank you for your time, 
Susan Nielson 
Booster Liaison for the Swiss Children’s Chorus 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



William Tell Wish List for 2025 

 

Item Price Quantity Total 
Narrator Costumes repair $30.00 1 $30.00 
Soundcore Anker Motion Boom Speaker $110.00 1 $110.00 
Villager Costumes $40.00 6 $240.00 
Knight Costumes $32.00 6 $192.00 
Cross Bow $35.00 1 $35.00 
Black Bird Costumes $45.00 10 $450.00 
Knitted Apples $12.00 2 $24.00 
Viking Axe Repair $21.00 1 $21.00 
Mother Costume $60.00 1 $60.00 
Snacks $8.00 6 $48.00 
Small muffins or donuts for after parade $50.00 1 $50.00 
Total   $1260.00 
Scholarship for student HS director $1500.00 1 $1500.00 
Total with items added to scholarship   $2760.00 

 

  














